
ICRL Fall Meeting – August 19, 2007 
Minutes 

 
Meeting was called to order at 2:02 PM by President Neal Schowalter. 
 
The minutes from the Spring Meeting were read and approved. 
 
The Treasurers report was read and approved. 
 
Old Business: 
None 
 
New Business: 
Columbia Fish and Game will hold the league banquet this coming spring.  
 
A proposal was made and accepted to eliminate door prizes at the League Banquet. This 
was done as the expense of the door prizes came from the host club.  
 
Discussed and approved a proposal to create a college scholarship. The purpose of this 
scholarship is to promote interest among ICRL Junior Shooters who desire to continue 
their shooting careers in college. This scholarship will be funded by a one dollar per man-
match increase during the Indoor Season bringing the match fee to $4.00 per shooter. The 
amount of the scholarship is therefore entirely dependent upon participation during 
indoor matches. This does not include outdoor matches. The League Secretary will 
develop an application format with input from the team leaders present at the meeting and 
the application will then be added to the ICRL website. Applications for the scholarship 
will be sent to the League Treasurer. The scholarship winner will be decided by the team 
leaders present at the Spring Meeting. The cash award will be presented at the League 
Banquet. 
 
Team Rosters were discussed. It was noted by the League Secretary that recent rosters 
include people who have not shot in years or included everyone (300 plus people) within 
a membership in the R&P club. Because club rosters are not available at the individual 
matches it should be up to the teams to identify “guest” shooters or those who are not on 
the roster. Rules are already in place regarding the use or nonuse of their scores. 
 
The Indoor Schedule was discussed. Bye weeks during January and February were 
eliminated as that was the period of greatest shooter activity.  A final “fun” match was 
created  pitting teams placing 1,4,6 versus 2,3,5. These scores will not count toward 
averages. Match will be held at Palmyra and will be the last match of the season. We 
anticipate three relays. League Secretary will finalize and forward the schedule to the 
team leaders and webmaster. 
 
The league will adopt the A52 USA Shooting target during the 2008-2009 season. New 
scoring gauges will be required. Colleges use this target. 
 



Current League officers were reelected. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 4:17PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted. 
 
Bill Burkert 
League Secretary 
 


